May 28, 1961

Mr. Max Stern 1 West 81st Street New York 24, New York

Dear Mr. Stern:

Please allow me to remind you about a number of matters which we discussed and which ought to be taken care of before the vacation period.

As President, it is in place for you to contact those who will be asked to volunteer their services for the Auxiliary High Holiday Services. These people include Rabbis Karasick and Silverstein and Messrs. Saretsky and Rosenblum. Among Rabbi Karasick, Mr. Saretsky and Mr. Rosenblum we must find the personnel for all our services. I might suggest that in case we do need someone else, we might ask Mr. Gottesman to conduct the Minhah Service on Yom Kippur. We also must find someone to blow Shofar and read the Torah. I think Mr. Rosenblum would be excellent for the first task and some of the boys trained by Mr. Julius might volunteer for the second. We must have a Gabbai to replace Mr. Lerner, and I think Mr. Jakabovics would prefer to be at the Main Services.

Also -- a brief reminder of your own contribution of \$250.00 for a Hazzan in the village synagogue of Panvel (via The Jewish Center Torah Society), and Mr. Kaufman's offer to assist the Indian Jews. It is possible that instead of the \$600 or \$700 for Tefillin we might be able to use it for Siddurim and Chumashim.

Warmest personal regards.

Sincerely,

Rabbi Norman Lamm